



Instituto Springfield

2nd Juniors

Term Exam 1

September 2020

Student's name:

On the pulse 2 units 1-2

A. Reading.

London Marathon Runners

Last Sunday, more than 10.000 athletes ran in the streets of London a new edition of the London Marathon. It was a nice, sunny and warm day and people from the city accompanied the runners in the competition cheering at them and watching the runners from the different squares of London Park.



Emmanuel Mutai and Mary Keitany completed a Kenyan double winner when they won the men's and women's races at the 2019 London Marathon. Mutai raced to a London record of two hours four minutes and thirty nine seconds, while Keitany won in 2:19.19. The Russian champion Liliya Shobukhova was second behind Keitani. Mutai told BBC Sport: "My dreams came true. I wanted to win the race, I didn't think about the time."

"I'm happy with the result, I came to win in London, I was fourth in 2017 and second in 2018. It's a fantastic feeling for me."

Ten thousands amateur runners participated in the maratón wearing fantastic colourful customs and enjoying the experience. Some of them ran with their family or friends. Lucy Morgan is a History teacher. She told BB sports: "I didn't want to

win the race. I wanted to finish it. Now, I am very happy because I did it. My family waited for me at the finish line. It was a great feeling".

Unfortunately, hundreds of athletes that weren't ready for the marathon didn't finish and 14 went to hospital suffering dehydration (lost of body wáter). Luckily, all of them went home on Monday.

A1. Now decide if the below statements are true or false. (10)

1. The weather was OK to run a marathon.
2. People from London ran with the athletes
3. The woman who won the race was faster than the man.
4. The woman who won the race is from Russia
5. Emmanuel Mutai set a record for the competition
6. Mutai ran the London Marathon for the first time in 2019
7. Lucy Morgan didn't want to win the race
8. Lucy Morgan ran with her family
9. Only 14 runners didn't finish the competition.
10. There weren't runners at hospital on Tuesday

A2. Answer the questions about the text (10)

1. Where is Mary Keitani from?

2. What did Mutai want before the race?

3. How many amateur runners were there?

4. What is Lucy's profession?

5. Why did fourteen runners go to hospital?

B. Use of English

B1. Vocabulary. Complete the sentences with the correct word. (10)

1. Helen is a very S _____ person. She is always with friends laughing and having fun. I don't know why her sister Ursula is so S _____. If you talk to her, her face goes red immediately and she doesn't answer.
2. Susan likes extreme sports. She can C _____ mountains and walls very easily and at the weekend, she rides a BMX B _____. Last Saturday she won the local championship.
3. My cousin is studying music these days. He plays the piano and the K _____ (they are very similar). He likes every music style but his favourite is C _____ music, like Mozart, Beethoven and Chopin.
4. "Big Brother" is a R _____ show, where twelve people live in a house for months. I don't like that type of programme. I prefer S _____ programmes because I love football and basketball and C _____ because I like laughing and having fun!!!
5. Yesterday I went to the cinema. I saw a drama and I didn't like it. It was very B _____ and I got asleep in the middle of the film.

B2. Present simple. Complete the routine of the doctor with the correct form of the verbs. (8)

1. Hello. My name is Thelma Stuart. I am thirty five years old and I _____ (be) a doctor in a hospital in the centre of Glasgow. I _____ (not-work) during the day because I really like _____. _____ (work) at night. My husband isn't a doctor. He _____ (drive) a truck for a company. He _____ (not-like) his job because he _____ (wake up) very early in the morning and he _____ (not-come) home until very late in the afternoon. The good thing about this jobs is that we _____ (have) dinner together every day just before I go to work and just before he goes to bed.

B3. Present simple vs continuous Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs (8)

1. Look at John! What _____ he _____ (do) with those three dogs in the park?
2. In the winter, people in Alaska _____ (not-see) the sun for two months.
3. What _____ your brother _____ (do) on Saturday mornings?
4. I'm sorry. I can't help you now. I _____ (study) for the final exam I have tomorrow.
5. Jane and Mark _____ (not-be) friends but siblings.
6. Students _____ (not-attend) school these days because of the CoVid situation.
7. Sally usually _____ (go) to work in the morning, but now she _____ (stay) at home to work virtually.

B4. Past simple Complete the text with the correct form of the verbs (8)

Last Saturday (be) one of the best days of my life. I (get up) at 9 am.
My mum (prepare) breakfast and my dad (tell) me that we had to
move. I (not-understand) the situation but I (get) into the car and
my dad drove to the city centre.
Later, we (enter) a big garage and there, there was a new motorbike with a red
ribbon on top. It (not-be) an exhibition! It was my birthday present! And I love it.

B5. Verb tenses. Complete the sentences with correct forms. (10)

1. What you (see) on TV last night? I (watch) a fantastic documentary about wildlife in Africa. It (be) great!
2. Jenny doesn't like (do) parkour. She (prefer) other sports like football and handball
3. Ginger, what you (do) at the moment. you (think) you can help me with the gardening?
4. Sam (close) the Windows before we went out)

B6. Personal questions (10)

1. What type of TV programmes do you like?
2. Where did you go when you travelled for the last time?
3. What was the best present you received in your life?
4. What is your best friend doing at the moment?
5. What time does you mum usually get up?
6. When did you start studying English?
7. What is your favourite music style?
8. Do you like singing?
9. What musical instrument can you play?
10. What electronic device are you using now?

B7. Possessive 's. Look at the picture and write sentences with possessive 's (6)



Example:

o. Snowball is Lisa's cat.

- 1.
- 2.
- 3.
- 4.
- 5.
- 6.

C. Writing. Answer the questions. Use the number of words asked. (20)

- C1. What does your best friend do at the weekends? (40 words)
- C2. What did you do last weekend? (30 words)
- C3. What are your family doing at the moment? (30 words)